
        Maysville, Mo. 

October 1, 2018 
 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Garry 

McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Office 

holders and employees attended the prayer and pledge this Monday morning.  

  

The Commission welcomes any and all to the openings of their Commission meetings. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda with East District Commissioner, 

Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve 

the minutes from the September 24
th

  meeting with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. Motion 

carried. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek discussed the LEST (Law Enforcement Sales Tax) and the upcoming 2019 budget.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the skid steer had been sold and she will advise when she gets the check. 

 

The Commission will do a presentation for the County to be a Purple Heart County on October 22 at 1:30 p.m. All 

veterans and Purple Heart Recipients are encouraged to attend. There will be a news release in all 3 papers with detailed 

information concerning this presentation. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss equipment, Glenwood Rd and upcoming 

projects. 

 

The Commission approves the designation of delegates for MAC’s annual conference. East District Commissioner, 

Garry McFee, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and County Clerk, Melissa Meek will be attending as well as 

other office holders. MAC (Missouri Association of Counties) holds their annual meeting for all office holders in the 

fall. 

 

An employee met with the Commission to get clarification on the county’s sick time policy as well as comp time.  

 

Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to discuss happenings around the County over  the weekend as well as the 

SRO positions. He is still obtaining bids for vehicles and working diligently to get bids from dealers located in DeKalb 

County.  Andy asked the Commission to think about sponsoring a deputy thru school with the guarantee said deputy 

would stay with the county for a certain amount of time to be determined at a later date. The Commission liked the idea 

and thought maybe it would help with retention. They will take it under advisement at this time.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the Commission that Doug Crockett of D & D Sealant had been in contact and 

would get the building sealed this fall. It has been 5 years since his company did the tuck point on the Courthouse and 

every 5 years it must be sealed in order to try and keep the maintenance up on the building. She also advised that the 

heating and cooling people would be in soon to look at the units and see what kind of maintenance if any needed to be 

done.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making 

the second. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be October 9, 2018 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


